
Dear Parents: 

We are writing to inform you that, based on the most current guidance, all New York State mandates for 

updated physicals and immunizations remain intact for the upcoming school year. Our hope is that you 

will plan your child’s appointments as soon as possible in order to meet these requirements. 

All children entering grades K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11 must have an updated physical examination.  This 

exam is best done by your child’s own physician since he/she can then review and update their 

immunizations. 

Please note that IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS MUST BE MET BEFORE THE START OF THE SCHOOL 

YEAR, September 6, 2023. 

Physical exam forms are due by October 15th. Only the NYS School Health Examination Form or an 

electronic health record equivalent can be accepted for physicals conducted on or after January 31, 

2021. The NY State School Health Examination Form is here: http://www.p12.nysed.gov/sss/d... 

If your child’s exam has been scheduled in November or December 2023, please inform the Health 

Office.  

Feel free to call or email the health office after September 1st if you have any questions regarding your 

child’s individual requirements. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Cynthia Mallon, RN            JJHS 763-7205 

Mary Mullaney, RN            JJMS 763-7508 

Lisa Kopf, RN                       IMES 763-7139 

Emily Cunningham, RN     MPES 763-7907 

Sallyann Rozsa, RN             KES 763-7706 
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